LEGAL NOTICE
TOWN OF FRIENDSHIP
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED SEWER RENTAL RATE INCREASE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Town
Board of the Town of Friendship at the Friendship GAR Hall(Island Park), located on 29 West
Water Street, Friendship, New York, at 6:30 P.M. on March 15, 2023 to consider the proposed
increase in Sewer Rental Rates for the Friendship Sewer District. The purpose of the public
hearing is for residents of the Friendship Sewer District to offer comments to the members of the
Town Board on the proposed Sewer Rental Rates increase.

At a meeting of the Town Board held on February 15, 2023, the Town Board proposed
increasing the basic Sewer Rental Rate by the amount of Fifteen Dollars ($65.50) per quarter to
cover increased expenses of the Friendship Sewer District, including paying for the purchase of a
new Mechanical Bar Screen with related equipment. The current Sewer Rental Rates are $50.50,
and the new Sewer Rental Rate for the Friendship Sewer District shall be $65.50. A copy of the
proposed new Sewer Rental Rates Schedule is available for inspection at the office of the Town
Clerk.

At such time and place all persons interested in the subject of the Sewer Rental Rates
increase will be heard concerning the same.

Dated: Friendship, New York
February 15, 2023

S Patricia Schurr, Town Clerk
E Town of Friendship
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